Missouri Balance of State Continuum of Care Board of Directors 
Board Minutes
April 24, 2025

Board Members Present: Maria Rench, Shammy Johnson, Becky Poitras, Kari Utterback, Reginald Jennings, Sharon Cobb, Martha Sander, Ann Gosnell-Hopkins, David Henrion, Glenna Wilson, Nicolle Hahn, Robin Durbin, Sonia Campbell
Board Members Absent: Anthony Smith and Amanda Stadler 
HMIS Lead Agency Staff Present: Kaitlyn Peopsel, Sandy Wilson and Leah Woods
Guests: Sandy Koetting and Michelle Sumner 
Board Chair Sander called the Mo BoS CoC Board of Directors meeting to order by virtual meeting on Thursday April 24th 2025 at 11:06 am. Secretary Wilson completed roll call. Quorum present. 
Approval of Board Minutes from March 24 2025: Motion made by Cobb and second by Rench. Motion carries. 
CoC Membership Meeting, June 12, 2025: Sander will be sending out email for room blocks for all CoC meeting in June. Reservations have been made at Stoney Creek and Sander will pay reservations. Meeting is 9:30-3; Board will meet 3:30-5:30 or so and then the board retreat will be Friday 8-12:30.  Water, tea, coffee and cookies will be provided both days. 

Gaps Analysis Update: ICA can complete all tasks for about $7,000 for the Gaps Analysis ($75/hour). The board will get final approval for payments/documents/etc. There is a tentative date to be completed by June 30th, but that date might be pushed back later. Gaps analysis will look at more region specific date, how many beds, how quickly we can house people on list/etc. This gaps analysis will be a more narrow focus than last years.

CA RFP: This as been re-submitted for agencies to apply. 
HMIS Lead Agency Report: Data Request – CPSEMO: CPSEMO and ICA are interested in gathering data for youth that are on the prioritization list, but not entered into Coordinated Entry. The board members voiced concerns about sharing youth data without their knowledge, although ICA stated this would be covered under continuity of care. Board members discussed and feel the next best step is for ICA to take this request to the Youth Action Board to get their approval and input and then bring it back to the board for review. 

Governance Charter: Workgroup is completed and Martha will be sending out information 30 days prior to the all CoC meeting on June 12th for review and vote. 

LITMOS Renewal: LITMOS renewal is due at the end of April and the executive committee met and determined a three year Litmos renewal was an advantage due to the 3 year rate locked in. Board members were in agreement.  Motion to pay for three year Litmos renewal made by Gosnell-Hopkins and second by Rench. No abstentions. Motion carries. 

NOFO Workgroup: Workgroup continues to meet weekly and is learning a lot from Fortis. 
At-Large Nominations: At-Large nominations will be out soon. There is one At Large seat open to be filled. 
Committee Reports: Please continue to send these to Jennings each time your committee meets.  General Comments by Public and Members: None

Closed Session:  HMIS Lead Agency Evaluation

Motion to adjourn at 1:50 pm made by Gosnell-Hopkins, second by Utterback. Motion carries. 

